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Next Meeting Location: 
The next meeting will be on Wed, January 12

th
 at Roger Hansen’s hangar (D-8).  

 

 

2010 Officers and Directors: 
President:  Roger Hansen 

Vice President: Terry Frazier 

Secretary:  Sebastian (Seb) Trost 

Treasurer:  Brian Prinzavalli 

Director:  Dean Herrington  

Director:  Kathleen Jones 

Director:  Randy Holland 

 

 

Presidents Corner 

 
By the feedback I received from the attendees at our annual Christmas Dinner, it would 

an accurate statement that the event was a success and the caterer did an excellent job. 

Looks like we have our work cut out for us next year to maintain such a high level of 

expectation. We have a tentative speaker commitment for next year’s Christmas diner, 

Brian Binney . . . he was the one that flew Spaceship One to win the X prize.   

 
Meeting Plans 
Due to a scheduling conflict with our normal meeting room, we were asked to find 

another meeting location. With that in mind, our January meeting was to be a 

presentation from our own member Mike Radomsky who, needing the audio visual 

equipment that our normal meeting  room provided, agreed to postpone his presentation 

until February.  In place of the HND Terminal location, we will gather at my hangar (D-

8) for a silent auction of various items donated to us by Bryan Taylor who is moving to 

the Isle Man off the cost of England. There are approximately 120 items for bid and they 

http://www.eaa1300.org/


include both aviation and non-aviation items . . . mostly tools. We are compiling the list 

and will attach it to an email to all of our members as soon as it is complete. In the 

meantime, you can take a look of the items at the following links (different resolutions 

for those with low band width capabilities):  

small  http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(Small).JPG  

medium 

http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(medium).JPG  

large  http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(Large).JPG 

 

Bring your checkbook or cash to pay for the items you win the bid on. (We prefer a 

check) 

 
Dinner Plans 
In case you are interested we will be “serving” dinner in Vince and Anne’s hangar (D-9) 

and will feature pizza, salad and soft drinks.  Dinner will be “on the house”. Plan on 

arriving at 6:30PM so you can eat and “mill around” while checking out the items for bid. 

The meeting will be conducted after dinner and the closing of the bidding. We will 

announce the bid winners during the business meeting which will be conducted in Vince 

and Anne’s hangar. 

 

We will also discuss a future location for our dinner gatherings prior to our normal 

meeting time of 7:30PM 

 

Roger Hansen 

President EAA 1300 

 

 

Andy Johnson had a big milestone in December, moving his RV-12 to Henderson 

Airport. He’s borrowing space from Roger Hansen to do the last few items before 

inspection and first flight. Looks Great! 

Come see it at the meeting this Wednesday in Roger’s Hangar!

  
 

 

http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(Small).JPG
http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(medium).JPG
http://eaa1300.org/Uploads/EAA%201300%20Silent%20Auction%20(Large).JPG


 

EAA Chapter 1300 Meeting Minutes November 10, 2010 
 

Called to order 7:55PM by Roger Hansen 

 

Welcome/Announcements 

Tonight’s meeting will be a review of Robert and Kathleen Jones’ progress on their RV-

10 since last year. 

 

Guests/New Members 

Corbet and Therese Campbell – RV-7A 

John Warren – RV Griffin with a GPD Turbine 

 

50/50 drawing 

Darlene Trost won $43 

 

Treasurer’s Report- by Brian Prinzavalli 

Started with $2168.27 

Dues in of $116.32 

Badges in of $19.00 

50/50 income $41 

Badges out $27.88 

End of Month $2316.71 

 

Motion to Approve – Vince Capizzi, seconded by Ralph Millard – passed 

 

Minutes from last meeting 

Approved (didn’t get motion or second names) 

 

Announcements: 

1. Our annual Christmas Dinner this year will be held at the HND Terminal in 

our normal meeting room. Our guest speaker is Captain Paul Grieshaber who 

flies for US Air. Paul will give us a photo journey of his early flying career 

taking passengers into the Grand Canyon. (Before all the restrictions) Dinner 

will be catered and pricing will be no more than $35 per person. However, this 

year you will have the opportunity to have both meat entrées and not pre 

choosing. 

2. Last Saturday’s Young Eagles event was another success, we flew 52 kids. A 

special thanks to Fred Wilson and Ralph Millard who flew about 2/3rds of 

those kids. I would also like to than Dennis Anderson, HND Manager for 

giving the flyers a $1.30 discount on gas. 

3. Fred advised me that Jason’s Deli has closed so we’ll need to find another 

place for our “dinner meeting” prior to the normal meeting which will be at 

the terminal in January. 

Don’t forget, we have an informal meeting on Saturday morning upstairs at the Landings. 

Come join us at 8:00 AM every Saturday 



 

 

Old Business- 

Class B airspace working group – Terry Frazier said they are thinking of getting rid of the 

9K-10K altitude ring along with its associated outer boundary (40 NM ring) to help out 

the Jean glider operation 

 

New Business- 

Should we have a cash bar for the Christmas bar? Discussion resulted in a decision to not 

have a bar. 

 

Mike Smith mentioned the Aviation Nation airshow at Nellis will have a 22-ship of RVs 

flying both days. 

 

Dan Eikleberry mentioned VGT is having an open house on January 29
th

, 2011. 

 

The January meeting will be Mike Radomsky talking about flight instructing in the 

Valley (VGT) 

 

Motion to adjourn by Mike Smith, seconded by Brian Prinzavalli 

 

Adjourned at 8:39PM 

 

Transcribed by Seb Trost, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

Webpage Material: 
Everyone is encouraged to submit material, information, or pictures of interest for 

publication on the Chapter’s Webpage. Send whatever you have to Randy Holland, 

webmaster (randy@randyandrachael.com). The chapter webpage URL is 

http://www.eaa1300.org. Be sure to update any bookmarks. 

 

Advertisements: 
Hugh Mattern has a Lancair 320 for sale. See the website link below: 

http://www.airportbum.com/lancair.htm 

 

 

Member Profile: 
Looking for volunteers to give their profiles. We want to hear about YOU! We’ve 

covered most of the BOD – we want to hear about you! Send your profile to Seb Trost. I 

can send you a template of suggested topics. Be prepared to have you arm twisted at the 

next meeting! 

 


